X-RAY MACHINE AND MAGNETOMETER SCREENING PROCEDURES

In order to provide you with a better understanding of the inspection process conducted by the Security Force at NASA Headquarters, the Headquarters Facilities Management and Security Division has compiled some information to facilitate a smoother screening process.  All items being brought into NASA Headquarters must be scanned/inspected by the HQ Security Force.  The procedures are: 

1. Food Items & Drinks must either go through the Magnetometer or the X-ray machine. The person possessing these items have a choice of either walking through the Magnetometer with the items or placing them on the X-ray machine.

NOTE:

1. When taking items through the Magnetometer if the alarm sounds, the person possessing the items must either permit the Security Officer to conduct a Visual Inspection or place the items on the X-ray machine.

2. People carrying open soda cans or metal coffee cups can carry them through the Magnetometer, however, you must hold them above shoulder level for screening purposes. 

2.  Items such as Purses, Gym bags, Briefcases, Boxes, Containers, Plastic and Brown bags not containing food, etc., must be placed on the X-ray machine unless otherwise instructed by the Security Officers.

      NOTE:

1. If the Security Officer detects something suspicious or cannot identify the object, the Security Officer will request the owner to identify the object or run the item back through the X-ray machine.

3.  Wet Umbrellas will not be placed on the X-ray machine.  The umbrellas are to be handed to the Security Officer so that a visual inspection of the inside area of the umbrella can be conducted.

        NOTE:

1. The Security Officer will pat-down the outside of the umbrella.  If something suspicious is detected, the umbrella will be opened to visually inspect the suspicious object.

4.  All Cell Phones, Palm Pilots, Pagers, Cameras, etc., must go through the X-ray machine Effective June 4, 2001.   

NOTE:  
1. The official photographers assigned to NASA Headquarters and Professional photographers and news media members with credentials or on an approved visit request must have their cameras and film bags visually inspected by the Security Officer when they are placed on the table.   The photographers and news media will be requested to snap at least one photo with each camera if NASA Headquarters is in a HEIGHTENED SECURITY LEVEL.




SPECIAL NOTICE

 When NASA Headquarters is on a HEIGHTENED SECURITY ALERT, regular security instructions and information are subject to change without prior notice.  The Security Force will instruct you of the alert and you will be required to follow their specific instructions for entering and exiting the building.  The Headquarters Facilities Management and Security Division will put out a public notice to all the employees of the building as soon as possible after the alert has been established.

